
NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION- FINAL PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

1. Name of the Agency: Arizona Health Care Cost Containment System (AHCCCS) 

2. The topic of the public information notice: 
 

AHCCCS Fee-For-Service (FFS) rates for Long-Acting Reversible Contraception to be 

effective for dates of service on and after January 1, 2023. 

3. The public information relating to the topic: 
a. This Notice describes changes to the Arizona Health Care Cost Containment System 

(AHCCCS) Fee-For-Service (FFS) rates to be effective for dates of service on and 

after January 1, 2023 to address reimbursement for long-acting reversible 

contraception devices. The total change in FFS payments as a result of the changes 

is an estimated increase of $5,500.00 for the time period of January 1, 2023 through 

September 30, 2023. 
 

HCPCS 
 

Procedure Description 
FFS 
Rate 

J7296 Levonorgestrel-releasing intrauterine contraceptive system, 
(Kyleena), 19.5 mg 

$1,049.24 

J7297 Levonorgestrel-releasing intrauterine contraceptive system (Liletta), 
52 mg 

$845.10 

J7298 Levonorgestrel-releasing intrauterine contraceptive system 
(Mirena), 52 mg 

$1,049.20 

J7300 Intrauterine copper contraceptive (Paragard) $1,025.00 

J7307 Etonogestrel (contraceptive) implant system, including implant and 
supplies (Nexplanon) 

$1,092.48 

S4989 Contraceptive intrauterine device (e.g., Progestacert IUD), 
including implants and supplies 

$106.51 

 
 

b. The changes for the rates in this Notice are to assure that payments are consistent 

with efficiency, economy, and quality of care and are sufficient to enlist enough 

providers so that care and services are available at least to the extent that such care 

and services are available to the general population in the geographic area.



 


